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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the F. & G. P. Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 19th February 2013
Present            
                                      Mr. R. Leithall                 Vice Chairman



  Mrs. H. Boot-Handford   Chairman of Council
                 

  Mr M. Benson



  Mr. P. Dennis



  Mr. B. Lamb
                                      Mrs H.  Rogers
In Attendance Reverend Law.

883. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr. Piper due to business.
884.  Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
(1) Mr. Benson
Is looking into getting information on weed spraying, this is an issue we should be addressing. Mr. Benson would like to organise a working group of Councillor’s to sort out the details for possible TAP funding. 
885.  Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January to deal with matters arising.     
   Matters Arising
  Minute 845 (2)     TAP application with Horrabridge for new mower. Mr. Lamb stated this comes up in two


weeks for consideration.
Minute 851
Review of Financial Regulations Mr. Lamb and Reverend Law will have this ready 

      for March meeting.
Minute 853
     Mr. Dennis asked what was happening about the floor buffer, Clerk to place the order. 

Mr. Dennis handed the Clerk the account for the rental of the floor mat for the Parish Hall entrance.
886. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for February in the sum of £6,875.55 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Lamb.
887. Financial Statements
The Clerk presented the financial statements for February. After discussions Mr. Benson proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
888. Toilet Inspection.

 
Mr. Lamb Bere Ferrers guttering is blocked the urinal is in need of a good clean and the woodwork


needs painting.

Bere Alston gutters need clearing there is access to the rear which needs clearing out, external paint 


work needs painting. 


Mr. Benson Bere Alston the stainless urinal gully needs cleaning and the gully is blocked. Plastic 


bracket on hand drier is broken, graffiti on the door again.

Ladies toilet Bere Alston as you walk in there is a grill which is blocked.


The outside walls need pressure washing as they have a lot of green algae 

Mrs. Boot-Handford felt the ladies toilets need a deep clean the doors need re-painting.


The general cleanliness is poor.


The Clerk has asked Mr. Macke for the price of sheeting the Disabled toilet door with thin steel 


sheeting. To cover the whole door the cost is £70.50p +vat. The lower half of the door the cost is £31.  


+ vat. After discussions Mr. Benson proposed that he whole door be sheeted, seconded by Mrs. 


Rogers.


Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that a work schedule be drawn up for the cleaning of the Public Toilets

Seconded by Mrs. Rogers.

889.
Discussions on the Web Site.

The Chairman invited Mr. Slaughter to the meeting to discuss the web site. After discussions it was agreed that Mr. Slaughter will continue as Webmaster but when Mr. Slaughter is away Mr. Dennis to take over if required. The Clerk asked Mr. Slaughter if it would be easy to put the agendas on the web site, he stated this would not be a problem. By the end of the discussions Mr. Slaughter had set up the page for the agendas.
890. To discuss Wayleaves.

The Clerk stated that there are two way-leaves one is with the Bookshop which is also joint with West Devon as it is over our car park and then over the land in front of the garages which is owned by West Devon.
The other is with Victoria Social Club. Defer until March meeting.
891. Bere Ferrers Jubilee Bench.
The Bere Ferrers Villagers have requested a bench to be placed in the open end of the barns at Bere Ferrers Recreation Ground, plus they are going to plant bulbs on the verges. Mr. Lamb proposed purchase the bench, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.
892. Correspondence

1. W.D.B.C.

“Email from Jill Skelton re litter bins. Please go ahead and arrange the fixing of the bins. Put in an initial black sack and let me or Dilys Lord know they are ready to be added to the round. There will be no charge for these, but please note that we will be reviewing the whole position for parishes with regard to charging for emptying dog and litter bins from April 2014. Although it doesn’t apply directly to Bere Ferrers, I’ll be mailing all parishes to clarify. Charges normally apply for dog waste bins, or for litter bins on parish council land, or in locations we wouldn’t normally consider a service for. Best to contact me or Dil directly with any further requests to avoid crossed wires.”
2. Dogs Trust.

Posters for display the first is about free Canine Care Card scheme that dog-owners may be interested in. Many people wonder “What would happen to my dog if I were to die suddenly?” The leaflet explains how we are able to take responsibility of providing a home for their four-legged friend. The scheme means that in the event of their death their dog will immediately come to us. We will look after the dog until a responsible new home is found.
3. Cornish Mutual Community South West.

“Share what’s best about your community and win £1,500 for a project or event of your choice.

As well as looking to identify and share great examples of community spirit we also want to encourage it to flourish. The campaign, which is supported by South West Insurer Cornish Mutual, will be giving four communities – one each in Cornwall, Devon, Dorset and Somerset –the opportunity to win £1,500 towards a community event or project. It may be that your Parish Council has a community project in mind that would benefit from financial support or that you or other members of the community may want to nominate another project in the area.”
4. W.D.B.C. Complaint of bonfires at Collytown Manor.
“I am writing regarding the complaint passed to us from a resident of Bere Alston regarding the alleged burning of commercial waste at Collytown Manor Road. Could you ask the complainant to contact us if they believe the activity to be happening again, we will certainly investigate.”                                                                                           
5. Tim Grylls  Path at Pilgrim Drive to Fore Street.

“ I wish to draw your attention to the following issues and will be grateful for the councils help in resolving them.
Location: the path between the Pilgrim Court parking area and Fore Street.

· A large amount of litter has been accumulating on the path and adjacent garden or waste ground during recent weeks.

· The ceiling of the covered are at the Fore Street end appears to have been patched-up and the walls bear unsightly marks and graffiti – some offensive.
· The concrete path and steps themselves are of poor quality and, together with the above problems, the area appears neglected and unsightly.

In the past I have seen a street cleaner remove litter from Fore Street early in the mornings. It would be helpful for the path to be given the same attention.

Some weeks ago a seat was installed at the Pilgrim Court end of the path. Young people often meet there and appear to be the source of some of the litter-plastic bottles, tin cans, sweet wrappers etc. Dog waste bags, stray recyclables from weekly refuse collections, and litter presently being thrown behind the existing grit and salt bin all add to the problem. It would be helpful if a litter bin were to be installed opposite the seat. Clerk to contact Jill Skelton.

6. W.D.B.C. Dispensation Requests.

“Writing further to the recent letter sent to Council Leaders by the Department for Communities and Local Government on the issue of dispensations.
7. Mr. Lansdell It may well be that the legal criteria for publishing of the agenda for Parish Council 
Meetings are met by the Clerk pinning a sheet of paper containing the details on the notice board near the telephone kiosk. However, times have moved on, the village has expanded massively over the years and villagers now rarely, gather near the site of the village pump to exchange gossip and be made aware of the forthcoming events. Furthermore, it would appear to be Government policy that, as far as practical, all information should be distributed via “The Web”.

I understand that the Parish Council have now embraced this policy to a certain extent in that the Agenda, and its associated minutes, is distributed to many councillors via e-mail; although a few still have paper copies delivered to their homes.

Given that distribution of the agenda by electronic means has been proved to be a practical operation, can the next logical step be taken and the Agenda be published on the Parish Web Site. This will ensure that the latest information is available to villagers, including any late changes to the start times of meetings and may well result in greater attendance at meetings by villagers who will see items in the agenda that could be of personal interest.
8. W.D.B.C. Southern Link.

Following some recent feedback, along with WDBC officers’ perceptions of the Southern Link Meeting experience, we are keen to understand the wider Southern Parishes’ feeling and explore if any changes could be made to improve the meeting for attendees. We would be grateful if you could let us have your views on the Southern Link Meetings by completing the survey. This was passed to our representatives.
9. D.C.C. Definitive Map Review – Bere Ferrers.

As you may know Devon County Council is undertaking a parish by parish review of the Definitive Map of public rights of way. The County Council believes it is helpful for as many people as possible to be involved in the Review at an early stage. Consequently I intend to hold an open public meeting in the Parish of Bere Ferrers incorporating a short talk followed by an opportunity for questions. Invitation to Caroline Gatrell to attend the Annual Parish Meeting as the speaker.

10. W.D.B.C. Local Government Boundary Review of West Devon Borough Council’s electoral arrangements.

In conducting the review, the Commission will firstly address the issue of the Borough Council size (i.e. how many Members should serve on the Council), before it then considers the number and boundaries of electoral wards.

An indicative timetable for the review has been set out by the Commission as follows:-
Preliminary period: February-August 2013;

Council size consultation: September – October 2013;

Submission of information and proposals for ward boundaries: November 2013-February 2014;

Draft recommendations consultation: April-July 2014;

Completion of review: final recommendations published: October 2014; and

Changes (If any) come into effect: May 2015.

To kick start the process, it has been arranged  for Boundary Commission representatives to meet with Officers and Members of the Borough Council and to also conduct a presentation to the Town and Parish Councils within West Devon.

Therefore we would like to invite you to attend this presentation which will take place on Tuesday, 16th April 2013 between 2.30pm and 4.30pm in the West Devon Borough Council Chamber Kilworthy Park.

Mrs. Boot-Handford and Mr. Lamb have volunteered to attend.
11. W.D.B.C. Pentillie Road S106 fund.

“An application for £750 from the Bere Alston, Pentillie Road S106 fund has been received from the Bere Peninsula Post Office Group (BPPOG), towards the cost of a new main sign for the Post Office (circa 19ft x 2ft)

It is understood that the new Post Mistress had not been made aware of the cost of the main sign at the outset, and had not factored this into original budgets. Funding the sign would prove difficult for the Post Mistress, hence the involvement of the BPPOG in fundraising – their ultimate goal is realising the reopening of a Post Office service for the Bere community. The sign is key to the visibility of the Post Office, and ability to draw in customers/on-going sustainability. BPPOG have applied for £750 towards the £1,500 cost – the rest being actively sought from local funding. Mr. Sekula would be grateful if Council could indicate support or otherwise for the application.”
 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed Councils support for this application, seconded by Mr. Dennis all present were in favour
12. W.D.B.C. News Releases.

“Car parking charges frozen for fourth year.

Car parking charges are to be frozen for the fourth year in a row by West Devon Borough Council. Despite budget pressures, the councils Community Services Committee decided it would be unfair to put up parking charges in the current economic climate. Pay and Display charges are to remain the same in all the councils car parks with the exception of Chagford where they have been reviewed at the request of the town.”
West Devon decision on Council Tax Scheme.

“The leader of West Devon Borough Council is warning that plans to protect the most vulnerable people from paying more council tax can only be a temporary measure. The Council backed a series of measures to protect vulnerable residents from having to pay more towards their council tax bill in 2013/14 while supporting the Governments desire to break the culture of life on benefits. All councils have been tasked with designing a localised council tax support scheme to replace the current system which comes to an end in April 2013.”

13. DALC Training and Events Update.
Rising to the Challenge-Making localism a reality. Following on from an overwhelming amount of interest last summer for training about ‘localism’, DALC has been successful in gaining Awards for All Funding to hold an exciting 3 part course. The 3 part course will not only look into all the rights that the Localism Act has created but will also look at the existing powers which local councils can use for their projects. This very exciting course has been highly subsidised and councillors can attend all 3 sessions for just £30.

14. A joint West Devon CVS & West Devon Borough Council Voluntary Voice Forum.

Engage Localism What Opportunities does Localism provide the Voluntary & Community Sector in West Devon.

The four Community Rights are now up and running: Community Right to Build; Community Right to Bid; Community Right to Challenge & Neighbourhood Planning.


The event will take place on Thursday 7th March Lamerton Village Hall 1:30pm – 4pm.


Refer to Full Council.

15. Buckland Monachorum Council.

The following email was sent in reply to a request by Buckland Monachorum for TAP fund money;

Thank you for your letter on the TAP Fund Application which I have shared with our Chair and other Councillors. We will certainly support your bid to carry out some very important and necessary works. However, we do not have any roundabouts or similar structures that we could put forward as a partnership bid. We are already involved in two bids-the training with yourselves and a machinery one with Horrabridge – and if we become involved in a third bid I fear that the Committee might think that was a step too far and it might decrease your chances. Can I suggest you try and line up with another Council. Tavistock have roundabouts on the same road and as far as I am aware do not have any bids in.
There being no further business the Chairman thank members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
Signed this 26th  of February 2013.
Chairman………………...
